
Henry E. Hulburd 
 

1945 Letters to his Granddaughter 
 
 
 

Compiled by Great-Grandson Ted Hine, July 2004 
 
 
 
 

Table of Contents 
 

Introduction ..................................................................................................................... 2 
January 6, 1945 Letter  - Page 1 ................................................................................. 3 
October 23, 1945 Letter – Page 1 ............................................................................... 5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Introduction 
 
Two handwritten letters by Henry E. Hulburd in 1945 to his grand daughter, Betty 
Hulburd-Hine-Alderson, have survived.  Henry at the time was about 82 years old 
and living alone in Moberly, Missouri, his wife Ella having passed away several 
years before.   Betty (my mother) was in North Caldwell, New Jersey having 
married in 1942.  The first letter was written several months prior to my April, 
1945 birth and the second after I was born. 
 
The first letter, written January 6, 1945, talks of a box containing “articles of 
sentiment” which Henry was sending Betty under separate cover.   It indicates 
that several items were being sent which belonged to his deceased wife Ella 
(“Nanny”) including the first shoe she ever wore as a child.  Also included was 
the first “dress” their son, C. Earl Hulburd, wore as a child.   As I write this I have 
a small cardboard box labeled in my mother handwriting which contains “C. Earl 
Hulburd’s 1st baby dress” and “his mother’s – Ella Knowles Hulburd 1st baby 
dress”.  I will store this box with other family heirlooms.  I have not run into the 
shoe. 
 
The second letter, dated October 23, 1945, was written the day before Henry 
passed away.  In it he indicates that he is feeling “fair” suggesting that his death 
the following day was unexpected and sudden, perhaps due to a heart attack or 
stroke.  In the letter Henry talks about the fact that his son, C. Earl, Hulburd, was 
apparently looking in St. Louis for a boarding house where the two could live 
together.  Henry was feeling lonely and was looking forward to moving in with his 
son.  He also talks about his grandson Earl Seward Hulburd (“Bud”) who at the 
time was in school in New Jersey near my parents.  He asks if Betty sees “Baby 
Girl” often, a reference I suspect to Betty’s sister Harried who was then living in 
New York City.  I am mentioned several times in the letter. 
 
Ted Hine 
July, 2004 
Louisville, Colorado 
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October 23, 1945 Letter – Envelope 

 


